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Tarah Gauvin, Vice-Principal B.A., B.Ed., M.Ed. tarah.gauvin@nbed.nb.ca 
Park Street Parents/Guardians,






September 2017

Over the course of last year and our startup this year staff have participated in many discussions regarding the practices at Park Street.  One area that has been discussed has been K-2 and 3-5 Dismissal.  Staff has identified three main concerns with our current practice of picking students up in our hallways at dismissal time.  The issues were brought to the attention of both PSSC and Home and School who are supportive of a change in our current practice to better meet the needs of our students.
1) Disruption to the Learning Environment: Staff have noticed that the number of students/families in the hallways creates additional noise and distraction to classes that are still in session.  This is most impactful in one wing where both K-2 and 3-5 classes are both located.  Staff has also noticed that parents often arrive prior to K-2 Dismissal and this can cause a distraction to these classes.
2) Teaching Independence: Staff continue to try and support the development of whole child and one key area is fostering independence.  Park Street Teachers believe that having students prepare for home on their own will help to foster more independence while at the same time reducing class disruptions.  
3) Safety: Safety of our children continues to be the most important factor in decision making at the school level.  Staff are concerned for both the physical and emotional well-being of our students.  The congested hallways during dismissal could cause issues during a fire alarm and also create problems with transitions between classes.  The new Integrated Service Delivery model now provides wrap around support from multiple agencies for our students.  The ISD Room is located across from our school library and at times there may be meetings with outside agencies.  Furthermore, staff believe that our students need more privacy in dealing with emotional issue.  At Park Street we work very hard to ensure the physical and social/emotional safety of our students.
With this in mind the staff are requesting that Parents/Guardians picking up students at dismissal wait in the Lobby, Cafeteria or outside the school exits for their children.  The doors by the cafeteria and exits will now be closed until the end of the day to help with this transition.  It is important to note that we are still an open, community-minded school but that we need to support our students in the creation of a Positive and Safe Learning Environment.

Thank You,
Park Street Staff
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